Dear congress participants

"Uzbekistan's cultural heritage is a path to dialogue between peoples and
countries", dear guests, ladies and gentlemen!

I welcome you from the bottom of my heart and express my deep respect to the
great scientists who are participating in the congress and have devoted their lives to
the service of science. On behalf of the entire Uzbek people, I say "Welcome to the
hospitable land, to the land of our great ancestors who gained world fame with
their hard work, to Uzbekistan!"

This forum created such wonderful works of art with their golden hands, created
the priceless cultural heritage of their people, preserved in various museums of the
world for various reasons, but carefully preserved by the museum staff. It is a
symbol of our high respect and respect for the masters and artists.

This is another proof that great history does not disappear without a trace. It is
stored and reproduced in the genetic code, historical memory and works of the
people. This is his mighty power. Preservation and study of historical heritage,
passing it on from generation to generation is one of the main priorities of our
country. We are all happy that time has preserved for us the amazing world of art
created by talented craftsmen and artists of different eras who created the greatest
artists who delight the eyes of millions of people from different countries, as well
as guests visiting Uzbekistan.

This 1s extremely important, because in the current globalization, new problems are
emerging, including the threat of the growing influence of "popular culture", the
cult of consumerism, and the danger of the disappearance of moral and value
orientations.

That is why, in my opinion, preserving and improving everything that defines the
spiritual world and culture of the people, the entire humanity, is extremely
important not only for specialists, but also for education and training. educating the
young generation in the spirit of deep devotion to national culture, which in turn is
a part of universal civilization.

From this point of view, this forum plays a very important role in the further
development of world culture, and as a continuation of the noble traditions of the
Great Silk Road, the peoples of different countries will undoubtedly enrich each
other with knowledge and achievements at its crossroads. He was entrusted with a
high mission - to deeply understand the cultural heritage, to evaluate its place and
role in the history of modern civilization. I think that this will serve as a new strong
impetus for further study and popularization of this truly priceless heritage.



Allow me to once again express my sincere gratitude to all participants of the
congress, I wish you fruitful work, pleasant time in Uzbekistan, good health, new
successes and good luck in your work.

President of the Republic of Uzbekistan
Shavkat Mirziyoyev



